
   Patrick C. McHugh, Esq.  
           770 Elm Street  
  Manchester, NH 03101 
                                        603-591-5465 
  patrick.mchugh@consolidated.com  
 

August 23, 2022 
 

Via Electronic Submission  
 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman  
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
  
Re: DE 21-020 Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
and Consolidate Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC d/b/a 
Consolidated Communications (collectively, the “Joint Petitioners”) 
 
Joint Petition to Approve Pole Asset Transfer 
 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner,  
 
It just came to my attention that a footnote in the Reply Brief filed on behalf of Consolidated 
Communications contains an error.  Footnote 9, on page 11, makes reference to VT Public 
Utility Commission Case 19-034-SC filed May 10, 2019.  The filing date is incorrect and the 
correct date of the initial filing of that case was April 11, 2019.  The corrected footnote in its 
entirety should have read: 
 

9 With the approval of the pole sale in Vermont, Consolidated no longer pays 
vegetation management expenses attributable to Consolidated’s interests in poles 
purchased by Green Mountain Power. (See VT Public Utility Commission Case 
19-034-SC filed April 11, 2019, and VTPUC Order entered June 7, 2019), with 
the parties to that transaction closing the sale of the poles on June 30, 2019 

  
I apologize for the error.  If the Commission or any party to this Docket want a revised Reply 
Brief filed with above date corrected, I am willing to do so.  However, I wanted to first alert the 
Commission and the parties to the incorrect date via this letter filing. 
 
Paper copies of this correspondence and the submissions enclosed herewith will not be filed 
pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, notice that the Commission temporarily has 
waived the requirements of Puc. 203.02.   
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Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick C. McHugh 
 On Behalf of Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC 
 
Cc: Service List DE 21-020 


